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SPANISH HILLS COUNTRY CLUB ON THE GRAND LAWN - 999 Crestview Avenue, Camarillo, CA 93010
Networking 11:00 a.m. • Business Meeting 11:30 a.m. • Lunch 12:00 noon • Speaker 12:30 p.m.

WITH THE RESCHEDULING OF THE JANUARY LUNCHEON TO FEBRUARY, THE MAJORITY OF THE GUESTS
MOVED THEIR RESERVATIONS FORWARD AND ONLY A HANDFUL OF SEATS ARE AVAILABLE.

THE REMAINING RESERVATIONS WILL BE AVAILABLE ONLY ON TICKETSPICE UNTIL THEY ARE SOLD OUT AT:
Https://crwf.ticketspice.com/February-2021

Reservation questions call RITA DACORSI AT 888.747.9955 EXT 1 - LEAVE MESSAGE WITH FULL NAME AND PHONE NUMBER

NAME ______________________PHONE___________________MEAL #_____AMT. ENCLOSED__________
GUEST______________________EMAIL___________________ PHONE__________________MEAL #____     
GUEST______________________EMAIL___________________ PHONE__________________MEAL #___
I'D LIKE TO SIT WITH:___________________________________________________________________________________________  

MEAL CHOICE #1 — CHICKEN CAESAR SALAD - Crisp romaine lettuce tossed with our Caesar dressing, toasted garlic 
croutons and fresh grated Parmesan cheese. Dessert is warm apple cobbler.
MEAL CHOICE #2 — CHICKEN MARSALA - Chicken finished with a mushroom Marsala sauce, and served with 
mashed potatoes and vegetable du jour. Dessert is warm apple cobbler.

GET TICKETS NOW — TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 16, 2021 11:00 A.M.

van Sayet is considered one of the nation's leading political philosophers 
and activists. Andrew Breitbart called his lecture to the Heritage Foundation 
"One of the five most important conservative speeches ever given" while 
Bill Whittle calls his previous book, The KinderGarden of Eden: How the 
Modern Liberal Thinks "Perhaps the most important book I've read in 

the past ten years," adding, "it has forever changed and clarified the way I see 
the world." Evan has written four speeches for President Trump including the 
infamous Al Smith dinner speech while "He Fights" is the single most read article 
in Townhall's history. Evan's latest book, The Woke Supremacy: An Anti-Socialist 
Manifesto is receiving rave reviews from the likes of Dinesh D'Souza and Sebastian 
Gorka and was called "One of the most important books of our time" by bestselling 
author, Nick Adams. 

KEYNOTE SPEAKER EVAN SAYET

WEAR A MASK UNTIL YOU ARE SEATED

IF YOU HAVE ANY SPECIAL HEALTH ISSUES LET US KNOW HERE:___________________________________.

Dear Luncheon Guests, we thank you for being go gracious about the cancellation of our 

luncheon meetings.  We miss getting together with each of you and hope to see you soon.  

We have moved your January reservation forward from January 19 to February.  If you are 

unable to attend this February meeting, please let us know right away.  
			   — All the Best – Camarillo Republican Women Federated Executive Board 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

I hope you all were able to listen to 
President Trump’s farewell speech 
on January 19th. It will move you 
with pride, conviction, hope and 
strength. With that in mind, where 

do we go from here? We have choices. We can continue to see 
what we lost with President Trump out of the White House 
and see the damage that Biden administration can do, or the 
other choice is to choose to Be strong, Be courageous and to 
Get more involved! 

What actions will make a difference in our future and the 
future of our Country? There are several areas where we can 
be very impactful. The first one involves voting with our 
money. You know the old 
expression follow the money.  
When Twitter and Facebook 
removed the president 
and many of us off their 
platforms we complained, 
we felt dismissed and we 
bemoaned the lack of our 
freedom of speech.  At the 
same time these social media 
sites lost stock value. They 
lost income due to lack 
of revenue from ads and 
promotions on their sites! 
In other words it is costing 
them income. So to avoid 
continuing to be shadow 
banned or have your site 
removed or your information taken down we need to walk 
away. Remember there is no guarantee that they might not 
decide to take us off their sites, to “remove our followers” and 
to filter our communication. Your CRWF is evaluating new 
social media platforms to start using.  We have a new member, 
Elena Mishkanian, and she will be helping us evaluate 
alternative social media sites. 

Here's another way to vote with your money. When Amazon 
decided that it would de-platform Parlor (a rapidly growing 
social media site) it is was a slap in the face to Free Speech 
and our ability to express our opinions. This is just un-
American. I have been doing my best not to buy from Amazon 
since last year.  With stores being shut down and restrictions 

placed on what we could purchase within some retailers, 
Amazon became very wealthy while our local businesses and 
stores were shut down.  Amazon became so strong that you 
see their trucks everywhere now. In fact, Amazon is building 
a giant facility several football fields large in Oxnard ready to 
receive all the things China will be shipping to us.  I say they 
can take their platform and we can “vote” with our money and 
go somewhere else, I’m not going to take it anymore.

There is another VOTING problem.
After the election hearings were conducted by the Arizona 
legislators, I watched hours of examples of testimony about 
election fraud. The good news is that as of January 20th the 
Arizona Senate now has the authority to go in and evaluate 
the machines and the documents from the election. A similar 
situation is going on in Michigan. This may not change the 
election results; however, it bodes well for future election 
integrity. In California EIP-CA has filed a lawsuit with the 
state in reference to election anomalies. As an observer for 

four days of California’s 
election I was dismayed 
to see the rule changes 
that the Secretary of State 
had implemented under 
the Governor’s authority. 
It is time to implement 
voter ID and to divest 
ourselves of fraudulent 
voting machines. I invite 
you to contact us and find 
a way to make a difference 
with the integrity of our 
elections. California 
FRW has created access 
to the voter rolls and is 
offering training and a way 
for us to grow our club 

membership. Now is the time to step up and work hard for a 
change. 

It appears that President Biden is trying to promote the 
socialism that California already suffers under. The rest of 
the country is not going to be happy to have their freedom 
of speech redefined, science redefined, and values redefined. 
Make sure all your contacts in CA participate in the Newsom 
recall. It's the first big step to turn CA around.

PRESIDENT
SUE REYNOLDS

CAMARILLO REPUBLICAN WOMEN FEDERATED

PRESIDENT
Sue Reynolds
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GAVIN NEWSOM VETOED 
A BILL THAT COULD HAVE 
GIVEN TAX INCENTIVES TO 
CALIFORNIA’S 529 COLLEGE 
SAVING ACCOUNT 
CONTRIBUTIONS
In September of 2019, Governor Gavin Newsom 
vetoed Assembly Bill-211, a bill “that would allow an 
income tax deduction for 
contributions to qualified 
tuition savings programs, 
known as 529 plans, for 
qualified taxpayers”. The 
bill was created to “provide 
a tax incentive to motivate 
California families to 
open and contribute to 
a Scholarshare account, 
California’s 529 college 
savings plan account, for the purposes of saving for 
future college expenses, thereby encouraging more 
Californians to pursue a postsecondary education and 
reducing the amount of student loan debt they may 
accumulate upon graduation” (Section 3. a.1). 

Furthermore, the bill would “reduce the amount of 
student loan debt on a dollar-for-dollar basis, thereby 
increasing a person’s ability to purchase a home, car, and 
other products that help stimulate economic activity.” 
(Section 3. a. 2). While 11 Assembly members authored 
it, the other 78 members by voting for it supported the 
bill, suggesting that this act will motivate Californians to 

“open a Scholarshare account and contribute to it while 
it increases the frequency and amount of contributions” 
(3. A-C). Unfortunately, Gavin Newsom rushed to veto 
the bill, declaring that “the 2019 Budget Act made 
significant investments and expansions in the Cal Grant 
program”. He continued, “the budget act also provided 
$50 million to spur the creation of child savings 
accounts for every child in Kindergarten through 
establishing a state-level program ...to sponsor or create 
local or regional child savings account programs.” (Bill 
Status). 

Regretfully, Newsom preferred to ignore the fact that 
the legislators authored this bill using well thought-out 
reasoning. Throughout the United States, we can find 
states such as “Colorado, New Mexico, South Carolina 
and West Virginia where their 529 plan contributions 
are fully deductible in computing state income tax.” 
Therefore, since California does not offer a state income 
tax benefit for contributions to an in-state 529 plan, 
California residents prefer to invest their money in 
another state’s 529 plan. Regretfully, other states are 

getting the benefit to reinvest 
Californians’ money in 
every aspect of their states’ 
improvements to stimulate 
their economic activities. 
Alas, Gavin Newsom’s 
premature decision to veto 
the bill deprives Californians 
from enjoying the benefits 
of their own investments 
even though California could 

prosper further. 

In addition, Newsom’s excuse to veto the bill due to 
investing in Cal Grant, the largest source of California 
state funded student financial aid, can be disruptive to 
the middle class income taxpayers even further. One of 
the requirements to be eligible for Cal Grant is that one 
must be “AB-540 eligible”. In 2001, Gray Davis (who 
was recalled in 2003) signed Assembly Bill 540 into 
law which allowed access for undocumented students to 
in-state tuition rates at California's public colleges and 
universities. Currently, there are an estimated 13,500 
undocumented students enrolled in both the UC and 

STATE GOVERNMENT
BY ELENA
MISHKANIAN

continued on page 5
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WHAT DEMOCRATS ARE 
PROPOSING IN 2021

PROPOSED HOUSE GENDER-
NEUTRAL RULES CALIFORNIA'S 
OFFICE OF ELECTION 
CYBERSECURITY

Wokeness is a driving force 
of the universities. The Trump 
administration drove a spike into the 
PC political speech that was foisted 
on us by the progressives.

Proposed Gender-Neutral Rules:

According to a news release, the 
117th Congress would “Honor All 
Gender Identities By Changing 
Pronouns And Familial Relationships 
In The House Rules To Be Gender Neutral.” 

For example, in clause 8(c)(3) of rule XXIII which deals 
with the prohibition on hiring relatives: it would ban: 
father, mother, son, daughter, granddaughter. grandson, 
brother, sister, uncle, aunt, first cousin, nephew, niece, 
husband, wife, father-in-law, mother-in-law, son-in-law, 
daughter-in- law, brother-in-law, sister-in-law, stepfather, 
stepmother, stepson, stepdaughter, stepbrother, stepsister, 
etc.

These people would be referred to as: parent, child, 

sibling, parent’s sibling, first cousin, sibling’s child, 
spouse, parent-in-law, child-in-law, sibling-in-law, 
stepparent, step-child, stepsibling, half-sibling, or 
grandchild

Instead of writing: “My uncle can’t make it tonight, his 
gout is flaring up again” it would read:
“My parent’s sibling can’t make it tonight. Their gout is 
flaring up again.”

This change would make all rules in the federal 
government unreadable to the average person. Thus, they 
can make changes to rules, laws, etc. that we must abide 
by, but of which we can’t make heads nor tails.

California's Office of Election Cybersecurity - under 
the Secretary of State Alex Padilla

Social media users are urged to report “misleading 
information” to the Secretary of State’s office. This 
California government office was created by California 

Democrats to “monitor hashtags, 
classify political speech it opposes 
by ‘threat level,’ take screenshots 
of posts, and then to store the 
information indefinitely before 
reporting the offending speech 
to social media companies for 
censorship”. (Daniel Greenfield, 
Frontpage Mag. 7 January 2021)
Jenna Dresner, the senior public 
information officer for the Office of 
Election Cybersecurity, is a member 
of the Los Angeles County Young 
Democrats and formerly worked 

for Rep. Karen Bass, Attorney General Xavier Becerra, 
and other Democrats; thus, this is a potential Democratic 
censorship of Republicans and Independents on social 
media. 

Padilla’s Vote Safe California campaign was run by a 
political/public relations firm which was a top advisor to 
the Biden Campaign. This firm developed Biden’s vote-
by-mail programs in Pennsylvania, Arizona, Michigan, 
and Wisconsin. California owes more than $34 million to 

Continued on next page

AMERICANISM
CHAIR
GINNY BRYCE

AMERICANISM
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Continued from previous page—Gender Neutral

California State University systems who are enjoying 
Cal Grant and other state financial aid through the 
California Dream Act, AB-130, that was signed into 
law in 2011 by governor Jerry Brown. 

Let us not forget that in order for the average citizen 
college student to be eligible for Cal Grant, one 
has to meet low-income standards based on his/her 
household size. Therefore, Newsom, being short 
sighted and ignorant of middle class families, made an 
unscholarly move to veto AB-211. As he is currently 
experiencing political unrest while Californians fill out 
petitions for his recall, both Democrat and Republican 
residents should take their financial circumstances into 
consideration and realize that they could have been in a 
better financial position by far if Newsom had a better 
understanding of economic improvements and the true 
meaning of being an American middle class taxpayer.

this firm. Padilla quietly invited several firms to submit 
proposals for this campaign. (Orange County Register, 
by Susan Shelley, December 6, 2020).

The Secretary of State office tweeted, “The Office is 
a non-partisan government arm dedicated to ensuring 
your vote is safe.” 

Instead of going after hackers or voter fraud, the 
Office is spying on what citizens are saying online and 
sending the speech and views that they want censored 
to the big tech companies, to do their dirty job.
Those are the same tech companies that censor 
conservatives on line, and that took off President 
Trump from Twitter Facebook, etc.

Corruption is one thing. Government censorship of 
complaints about corruption is another.
There is nothing nonpartisan about the Office of 
Election Cybersecurity in California.

Globalization has taken over in the Western business 
world. “One major goal of capitalism is to optimize 
costs for the production of goods. For many years, 
the world was viewed, by multinationals, as almost a 
single production source. In other words: It is okay if 
there is increased unemployment in Western countries 
if we can buy more cheaply from low-cost producers. 
International trade increased accordingly. A few years 
ago, a quarter of the world’s production was exported.” 
(Economic Globalization After the Pandemic, by Dr. 
Manfred Gerstenfeld BESA) 

Continued from page 3—Newsom vetoed

VOLUNTEER
OPPORTUNITIES
   Your executive board of officers works extremely 
hard to put on events, keep you informed, and to create 
opportunities for you to get involved. However, we are 
in dire need of a few more of you to step up and take on 
some of these challenges with us.
   We especially need people with digital skills, people 
to write/edit articles for our Trunkline newsletter, 
and people to work the recall booths. We could use 
immediate help with getting signatures to recall the 2 
Camarillo City Council members who want to defund 
the police and support the BLM movement. We need 
10,000 signatures by April. We have booths every 
Saturday and we need you to volunteer. Even if you live 
outside of Camarillo, you can still volunteer to help. 
Please contact Pamela Krausz at pamelakrausz@gmail.
com or 330-402-4130 for more information.
   If you want to make a difference and get involved with 
a group of wonderful women who are doing everything 
they can to make a difference and to serve you, please 
email, text or phone Sue Reynolds at Sue4jp@yahoo.com 
or 805.218.8832.

There are 8 Channel Islands on our West 
Coast. They are split between 3 counties: Santa 
Barbara, Ventura and Los Angeles: Anacapa, 
San Miguel, Santa Cruz and Santa Rosa make 
up the Northern Channel Islands. Anacapa is the 
smallest.

San Clemente, San Nicolas, Santa Barbara, 
Santa Catalina Islands make up the Southern Channel 
Islands. 

Santa Catalina Island is the only island with a significant 
number of full-time residents.



February  2021

CAMARILLO REPUBLICAN WOMEN FEDERATED

Page 6

After the Camarillo City Council discussion regarding 
defunding the Police, CRWF member Vonnay Brook, 
organized a group of people from Leisure Village that 
wanted to show support of our police officers. This 
idea started with one person and grew to a group of 
approximately 20. Once a month for 7 months, the 
group would deliver dinner to the police station for the 
officers. This was a wonderful way to show support of 
the police as well as support local businesses. 

On the 9th of December, this wonderful group of 

women pictured below, delivered a Christmas dinner. 
The police officers were given a choice of 4 different 
places for their Christmas meal, and they chose El 
Pollo Loco. These women also delivered a watercolor 
painting of a beautiful wreath with a “We Support You” 
message, and a Christmas card with many signatures. 

A big thank you to Jan Pirkl, who painted the wreath. 
Also, a big thank you to all who helped with this 
wonderful project and to Vonnay Brook for organizing.

SUPPORT POLICE

Pictured: (left to right) Carolee Jones, Mira Fontes, Vonnay Brook with Camarillo Police

Eric Tennessean

SOCIAL MEDIA CORNER
Elena Mishkanian

As many of you know, Big Tech is trying to destroy our 
voice. Jack Dorsey (CEO of Twitter), Mark Zuckerberg 
(CEO of Facebook), Tim Cook (CEO of Apple), and Jeff 
Bezos (CEO of Amazon) have teamed up to try to silence 
us. For example, Parler which is an alternative to Twitter, 
increased its users from around 1 million in early 2020 to 
over 4 million in November 2020. In June and July, it was 
one of the most downloaded apps from Apple App and the 
Google Play stores. Immediately following the election, 
it was the most popular free app downloaded from the 
Apple App and Google Play stores. As you all have heard, 
Parler was shut down by Big Tech because they want to 
control what you hear/see. Obviously, censoring President 
Trump was just another outrageous act. We must find other 
platforms where we can express our opinions and have our 

voices be heard. Those who would control or cancel free 
speech, are setting in motion the destruction of democracy 
in our country. 
   If interested in communicating on social media, here are 
some options for our members:
  
An alternative to Facebook: Come join me on MeWe! 
It's the only social network built on trust, control and love.: 
https://mewe.com/i/camarillorepwomenfederated

An alternative to YouTube:
https://referral.rumble.com/KENr843Pfn3d4i4N6

For social and political chat:
A new Social Network for connecting & sharing the latest 
updates with your friends.  Download the app from https://
www.clouthub.com

continued on next page
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FOOD FOR 
THOUGHT
GINNY 
BRYCE
1.	 Regarding The Wall 

Street Journal’s editorial “The Disgrace on Capitol 
Hill” (Jan. 7): The riots at the Capitol were disturbing 
and unacceptable, but so were the riots on Fifth 
Avenue, the occupation of Seattle, the continuing 
demonstrations in Portland, the decisions of state and 
local governments to ignore immigration laws and the 
succession of governors and mayors who announce 
lockdowns and are immediately seen flaunting 
their own edicts. We are either a nation of laws or 
we are not. The U.S. Capitol and its occupants are 
no more sacred than Main Street and its residents. 
Congress should remember that. The rioting wasn’t 
at all acceptable, but at least the protestors took their 
grievance to the source. (David Lewis, Letters to 
Editor. Wall Street Journal, 1/9-10-21)

2.  Maxine Waters can say this, and no one bats an 
eye: “If you see anybody from that Cabinet in a 
restaurant, in a department store, at a gasoline station, 
you get out and you create a crowd. And you push 
back on them. And you tell them they’re not welcome 
anymore, anywhere.”

3.  Big Tech has clearly gone way too far banning 
the sitting President of the United States. He is after 
all The Leader of the Free World and his term has 
not ended. Most of the country supports him. Twitter 
should be dismantled.

4.  ACLU voices concern about the ‘unchecked 
power’ by big tech after Twitter permanently 
bars Trump. The civil rights organization, which 
often fights against conservative causes, released 
a statement Friday expressing concern that the 
movement to de-platform Trump could be a slippery 
slope with eventual unintended consequences, 
especially for minority groups.

5.  Facebook and Instagram have also suspended 

Trump’s accounts through at least Inauguration Day.  
Snapchat, Shopify, Twitch, Reddit, YouTube, Google, 
TikTok, PayPal, Discord, Pinterest, and even email 
providers have taken action against Trump or Trump 
related content.

6.  Online accounts related to Steve Bannon, Sidney 
Powell, and Michael Flynn have also been taken 
down.

7.  LEADERS OF COUNTRIES WHO SAY DEATH 
TO AMERICA ARE STILL ON TWITTER?!

8.  Everyone who wore a MAGA hat and was 
subsequently assaulted or accosted for wearing it 
should have grounds to sue Maxine Watters, Nancy 
Pelosi, the Democrat party and the US government.

9.  Google and Apple have both removed Parler and 
I believe that the next step will be to find a way to 
shut it down completely. This is the beginning of the 
all-out assault on what someone from ABC called 
cleansing the country of the Trump movement. They 
are trying to shut our voices down completely.

10.  Twitter set a dangerous precedent by blocking the 
POTUS personal account. BLM and ANTIFA are still 
on Twitter. Double standard.

CAMARILLO REPUBLICAN WOMEN FEDERATED

An alternative to Facebook Messenger or What’s App:
Hi, I'm using Telegram to chat. Join me! Download it here: 
https://telegram.org/dl 

If you download Telegram, please send your contact 
information to Elena Mishkanian (emishkan@gmail.com) 
and she will add you to our CRWF group. 

If you are looking for a family friendly, conservative social 
media platform, please join: wespeak.com. (America’s true 
freedom platform)

For a conservative alternative to AARP, you might consider 
joining: Association of Mature American Citizens 
(AMAC). You can join by visiting www.amac.us. 

continued from previous page
SOCIAL MEDIA CORNER
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membership application
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Please join us in wishing a very Happy 
Birthday to our members listed below

FEBRUARY
BIRTHDAYS

Alex Burnam			   02
Joan Egbert			   06
Jennifer White		  06
Betty Fernandez		  09
Sandy Crosby			  11
Kelly Long			   12
Patricia Isom			   14
Valerie A Lowerison		  14
Linda Foster			   17
Pamela Lindeman		  23
Penny Teague			  24
Betty Hartman		  25
Elaine McKearn		  25
Lisa Schoeffler		  27
Diane Starr			   27
Nedra Kindig			   28

Donna Calamia
4252 Blackberry Ln
Somis, CA 93066
805-444-4461
miacalamia@hotmail.com

Veronica Nettleton
(Jeff Nettleton, 805-797- 7654)
447 Gardenia Ave.
Camarillo, CA 93010
805-660-0761
vnettleton@gmail.com

Tanya O’Neill
1120 Bluebell St
Oxnard, CA 93036
213-248-9815
tanyakoneill@gmail.com

Christopher Taccone
1730 Devonshire Dr.
Oxnard, CA 93030
805-396-8312
Tacconechris@gmail.com

WELCOME MEMBERS

MEMBERSHIP NEWS
February, 2021

All members must renew their membership for the 2021 year. CRWF is now 
on a calendar year, and membership dues are due. If you just paid recently – 
thank you! If you need to renew, please do it as soon as you can. We have been 
told that on March 1, 2021, you will be removed from the roster if you have 
not renewed. Yikes! 

Please welcome these new members (below) to our Federation:

Chrisann Albaugh, CO-VP, Membership
Linda Bednarski, CO-VP, Membership

We are excited to welcome these new members to CRWF!

REAGAN LIBRARY UPDATE
JOAN MCDONOUGH
   This year 2020 has been so difficult and devastating to most 
of us. We also have learned how to re-connect to the things we 
honor and want to keep close to us. We need to assure access 
to the events and places we consider our everyday inspiration. 
One of our proudest institutions we view with respect and 
pride, is our Ronald Reagan Presidential Library & Museum in 
Simi.
   The purpose of this message is to keep all our CRWF 
members connected with future announcements from the 
Ronald Reagan Presidential Library & Institute.  Please use the 
following link to connect/stream the Reagan events:  https://
www.youtube.com/Reagan%20Foundation.
   The YouTube link with the Reagan Presidential Library 
will allow us to enrich our affiliation with the past events 

and history related to our beloved President and his lifetime 
accomplishments and activities. This link will allow us to 
connect to the many virtual events that have been scheduled on 
the monthly Presidential Calendar during this Pandemic.
   My recent virtual meeting with the Special Events 
Committee at the Reagan Library did not provide 
encouragement for an Early 2021 opening of the library. We 
are all ready to return to serve the Reagan Library, when it is 
deemed safe, and meeting the regulatory requirements of the 
Federal Government.
   I will continue to notify members regarding any notifications 
from the Ronald Reagan Presidential Library & Institute. 
I hope you will use this information for participating 
with the many events, book signings, gift shop sales, and 
announcements for Scholarships and other special occasions. 
Please visit https://www.reaganfoundation.org/ for upcoming 
programs and events. 
   It is my pleasure to provide this information to all of you.
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CALIFORNIA LEGISLATION 
TAKING EFFECT JANUARY 1, 2021
Governor Newsom was remarkably busy in 2020 pushing 
updated/new/revised Legislation through with an effective 
date of January 1, 2021.  Below is an assortment of some of 
these Bills/Propositions. 
 
SB No. 47 – Law Enforcement Uniforms
Law enforcement will no longer be allowed to wear uniforms 
with any camouflage and/or resemblance to military 
uniforms.

AB No. 47 – Driver 
records: points: 
distracted driving
Greater restrictions to 
an already existing law. 
Your phone MUST be 
equipped with hands 
free listening and talking 
while driving. No longer 
can you hold a phone 
at all.  Additionally, 
under 18 years of age is 
prohibited from using a 
wireless phone regardless 
if using a hands-free device. 

AB No. 979 – Corporations: boards of directors:
under-represented communities
Existing law requires a minimum of one female on the Board 
of Directors if the principle executive office is located in CA. 
The new bill requires by the end of 2021- 2 females directors 
on corporations with 5 directors. And, if the executive board 
has 6 directors, they must have 3 females. Additionally, by the 
end of 2021 a board must have at least one underrepresented 
community board member. Greater requirements take effect 
in 2021.

AB No. 2717 – Motor vehicles: unattended children: 
liability
It is already against the law to leave a child under 6 years old 
in a car unattended. The new law protects the individual(s) 
who rescues the child from civil or criminal liability. 

AB No. 685 – COVID-19: imminent hazard to employees: 
exposure: notification: serious violations
Effective 2021-2023, businesses must notify employees and 
the general public of a coronavirus exposure at the workplace 
within one day of exposure. 

AB No. 3121- Task force to Study and Develop Reparation 
proposals for Africa Americans 
A new law establishes a task force to study the history of 
slavery in the United States and how that legacy is still 
impacting slaves’ descendants today.  After researching and 
hearing witness testimony, the task force will recommend 
how reparations would be paid out in California and who 

would receive those payments, assuming such a program 
were implemented.

Proposition 17- Parolees’ 
Right to vote
Voters passed Proposition 
17 in November 2020 
which restores felons’ 
right to vote after the 
completion of their 
sentence.

Proposition 19-Property 
Tax Transfers
(1) Eligible homeowners, 
who are 55 and older, can 
transfer their primary tax 

assessment anywhere within the state up to 3 times.

(2) To avoid assessment of inherited property you must 
occupy the property as your primary residence.

SB No. 1383- Unlawful employment practice: California 
Family Rights Act
Currently employees with 50 or more employees must allow 
up to 12 work weeks of unpaid protected leave during any 
12-month period to bond with a new child of the employee, or 
themselves, a parent or spouse.  The new bill expands the 

california legislation update

PAM LINDEMAN
LEGISLATION

continued on next page
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California Family Rights Act to employers with 5 or more 
employees.  The new bill also encompasses many more 
acceptable family dynamics. 

AB No. 901- Juveniles
This bill revises and recast those provisions to repeal the 
requirements that those habitually truant, insubordinate or 
disorderly pupils be brought to the attention of the juvenile 
court and the pupil’s probation or parole officer. The bill 
repeals the authority of the court to require the delivery of 
a pupil who is habitually truant, insubordinate or disorderly 
pupils to school daily and the respective bond provisions. 

AB No. 376-Student Loan servicing
This bill imposes new requirements on a student loan 
servicer, requirements include the timely posting, 
processing, and crediting of student loan payments, applying 
overpayments consistent with the best financial interest of 
a student loan borrower and applying partial payments to 
minimize late fees and negative credit reporting. 

SB No. 793-Flavored tobacco products
This law would ban the sale of all flavored tobacco products 
in California. The goal, lawmakers say, is to make these 
products less appealing to children and teens. However, just 
before the end of 2020 California state officials agreed to 
DELAY the ban after opponents led by tobacco companies 
said they filed enough signatures to put a new law to a 
statewide vote. 

** For additional information of each Bill/Proposition go to: 
https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov

CFRW Capitol Update
January 14, 2021
 The California Federation of Republican Women (CFRW) 
reviews and monitors all Bills/Propositions throughout the 
year and provides pertinent updates to each of the Republican 
Women Federated Clubs. The following information was 
provided by the CFRW Legislation Committee regarding 
some of the Bills/Propositions they will be following in 2021.

STATE BUDGET - 
•  Governor's Preliminary Budget - Governor Newsom 
introduced his preliminary budget on January 8 in the 
amount of $227.2 billion.  The budget covers a broad scope 
including $372 million to speed up COVID-19 vaccines to 
all 58 counties; $14 billion for economic recovery, advancing 
direct payment of $600 to millions of Californians (“The 
Golden State Stimulus”).  Other allocations include monies 
for accelerating economic recovery and job creation which 
includes $1.5 billion for infrastructure, $1.1 billion relief for 
small business, $353 million for workforce development, 
and $385 million investment to build a more sustainable 
agricultural industry.  There are many more allocations that 
will be addressed in the coming weeks.

HOUSING - 
•  SCA 2- Public Housing Projects  This bill would require 
a vote to amend the constitution of California to allow for the 
construction of 100% affordable rental units without a vote of 
the local electorate.  A vote is not required.

WATER/AGRICULTURE- 
•  AB 125-Food and agriculture: climate crisis: COVID-19 
recovery. This bill defines the intent of the Legislature 
to enact subsequent legislation to issue a bond to support 
solutions to the climate crisis and recovery from the 
COVID-19 pandemic that would create a more equitable and 
resilient food and farming system

ELECTION LAW -
•  SB 29 - Elections: vote by mail ballots.  Extends the 
requirement to mail a ballot to every registered voter for all 
elections prior to Jan. 1, 2022. Hearing scheduled for 1/14/21.

EDUCATION -
•  SB 14- Pupil health: school employee and pupil 
training: excused absences: youth mental and behavioral 
health. This bill would include another type of required 
excused absence an absence that is for the benefit of the 
mental or behavioral health of the pupil. On or before January 
1, 2023, a local educational agency shall certify to the 
department that at least 50 percent of its employees who have 
direct contact with pupils have received the youth mental and 
behavioral health training.

EMPLOYMENT/JOBS-
•  SB 74- Keep California Working Act. Help for small 
businesses -Appropriate the sum of two billion six hundred 
million dollars from the General Fund to the Office of Small 

CALIFORNIA LEGISLATION, CONTINUED

continued on next page
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February 10, 2021 — 9:15 am  Board Meeting – Christine Hooper's home 
February 16, 2021 — (Tuesday)  11:00 am General Meeting, Spanish Hills CC – 999 Crestview Avenue., Camarillo

President, Sue Reynolds  I  (805) 218-8832  I  sue4jp@yahoo.com
1st Vice President, Programs, Celeste Greig  I  (818) 426-2094  I  ex_marine@msn.com
2nd Co-Vice President, Membership, Chrisann Albaugh  I  (805) 443-8883  I  cmalbaugh@aol.com
2nd Co-Vice President, Membership, Linda Bednarski  I  (805) 320-1150  I  lmb1159@gmail.com
3rd Vice President, Reservations, Rita DaCorsi  I  (805) 444-0449  I  rrdacorsi@gmail.com
4th Vice President, Community Involvement, Pamela Krausz  I  (330) 402-4130  I  pamelakrausz@gmail.com
Recording Secretary, Cynthia Pike  I  (805) 388-1848  I  cynthpi6@aol.com
Treasurer, Barbara Ito  I  (805) 368-0095  I  bito.fsb@gmail.com
Parliamentarian, Julie Hupp  I  (805) 657-3537  I  juliesellsthedream@gmail.com 
Immediate Past President, Sally Starr  I  (805) 604-9642 I  sally.starr03@gmail.com

CRWF
EXECUTIVE
BOARD

RONALD REAGAN PRESIDENTIAL LIBRARY & MUSEUM EVENTS

EVENT TIMES — Luncheon: 11:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.
Dinner: 5:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m

2020 VCRWF Presidents/Membership — Ventura County Club Roster
Nancy Wofford, Regional Director 5, Region5@cfrw.org (805) 491-3363
Camarillo RWF:  President Sue Reynolds, Sue4jp@yahoo.com  (805) 218-8832
Membership Chrisann Albaugh, EMalbaugh@aol.com  (805)443-8883
Channel Islands RWF:  President Joan Lopez, JoanannLopez@Yahoo.com  (619) 368-4613
Membership Olga Falzone-Siefke, OlgaSiefke@gmail.com  (805) 746-0621
Conejo Valley RWF:  President Jennifer McCarthy, JenniferMcCarthy@twc.com  (805) 807-8553
Membership Tamara Howard, Tamara613@Outlok.com  (805) 796-9732
Simi Valley Moorpark RWF:  President Christina Orta, ClindseyOrta@gmail.com  (805) 990-8406
Membership Alissa Kroeger, AlissaKroeger@gmail.com  (805) 501-1834
Thousand Oaks RWF:  President Beatrice Restifo, BLRestifo@roadrunner.com  (805) 230-2919 or (561) 789-0290
Membership Lydia Dubberke, LDuberk19@gmail.com  (805) 402-6941
Westlake Village RWF:  President Dale Thomas, Dale91377@aol.com  (818) 257-2358
Membership Rose Hernandez, Rosalinda1020@gmail.com  (805) 427-2823

February 06, 2021 — A Virtual Conversation with Senator Connie Mack 4:00 p.m. Pacific / 7:00 p.m. Eastern
February 09, 2021 — Virtual Wine Tasting 4:00 p.m. Pacific / 7:00 p.m. Eastern (zoom)
February 15, 2021 — Virtual President's Day Celebration 10 a.m. Pacific / 1:00 p.m. Eastern
February 17, 2021 — Online at the Reagan Library with James Patterson  / 4:00 p.m. Pacific / 7:00 p.m. Eastern

MARK YOUR CALENDARS FOR THESE CRWF EVENTS

Business Advocate for the purpose of administering the 
program.

HEALTHCARE -
•  AB 112 Medi-Cal eligibility- This bill would require the 
suspension of Medi-Cal benefits to an adult or juvenile inmate 
of a public institution to end on the date they are no longer an 
inmate of a public institution or 3 years (currently it’s 1 year) 
from the date they become an inmate of a public institution, 
whichever is sooner.

INFRASTRUCTURE - 
•  SB 45- Wildfire Prevention, Safe Drinking Water, 
Drought Preparation, and Flood Protection Bond Act of 
2022 - if approved by the voters, would authorize the issuance 
of bonds in the amount of $5,510,000,000 to finance projects, 
including restorations such as, (I) Road elimination or road 
improvements to prevent sedimentation in streams.
 
For more information go to: 
http://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/legislativeanalysts@cfrw.org
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Government
Web Addresses

Executive Branch Web pages 
www.whitehouse.gov 

Official State Website
www.state.ca.us

U.S. Congress
www.congress.org
www.senate.gov 

California State Assembly
www.republican.assembly.ca.gov

Find Your Legislator
www.republican.assembly.ca.gov/
Members/index.asp

California State Senate Caucus
www.republican.sen.ca.gov/pubs.asp

National Republican Committee
www.mc.org

California Republican Party
www.cagop.org

Jessica Millan Patterson
California Republican Party Chairman
1121 L Street #207,
Sacramento, CA 95814

Republican
Party

Ventura County Republican
Party Offices

Mailing Address

79 East Daily Dr. #118
Camarillo, CA 93010
(805) 557-1240

Republican
Women

National Federation of
Republican Women 
www.nfrw.org 

California Federation of
Republican Women 
www.cfrw.org
Sue Blair, President
SBlair9821@aol.com

CFRW Region 5
Nancy Wofford
Regional Director
region5@cfrw.org (805) 377-3466

Camarillo Republican
Women Federated
Toll-free: (888) 747-9955

2020 CRWF
Committee Chairs

Americanism Ginny Bryce
Awards Pam Lindeman
Caring for America-Armed
Services Committee
Christine Hooper
CRWF/Reagan Library Liaison
Joan McDonough
Chaplain Joanna Wullschleger
Consant Contact (Email) - Jerri Levi
Corresponding Secretary
Claire Smith
CRWF Website Tracy Beavers
Facebook - Lori Mills
Legislation - Pam Lindeman
Library Books - TBD
Trunkline Editor - Valerie Greenberg 
& Donna Christman
Trunkline Publisher - Tracy Beavers
Parlimentarian - Julie Hupp
Per Captia Prep - Linda Bednarski
Phone Tree - Vonnay Brook
Publicity - Joanna Wullschleger
Scholarships - TBD
Supporting Our Troops -Christine 
Hooper
Voter Registration - Nedra Kindig
Ways and Means - Donna Morgan & 
Betty Hendricks

Your
Legislatiors

PRESIDENT
Donald J. Trump (R)
The White House
Washington DC 20500
(202) 456-1111
www.whitehouse.gov
President@whitehouse.gov

U.S. Senator CA
Dianne Feinstein (D)
Washington DC (202) 224-3841
San Francisco (415) 393-0707
www.feinstein.senate.gov

U.S. Senator, CA
Kamala Harris (D)
Washington DC (202) 224-3553
Sacramento (916) 448-2787

Governor 
Gavin Newsom (D)
State Capitol, Suite 1173
Sacramento, CA 95814
(916) 445-241 Fax (916) 558-3160
www.gov.ca.gov/home.php
gov@governor.ca.gov

Congresswoman
Julia Brownley (D-26)
Capitol Hill Office
1019 Longworth House Office Bldg.
Washington DC 20515
(202) 225-5811

Oxnard District Office
300 E. Esplanade drive, Suite 470
Oxnard, CA 93036
(805) 379-1779
https;//juliabrownley.house.gov/contact

State Senator
Hannah-Beth Jackson (D-19)
Sacramento Offfice, State Capitol 
Room 2032, Sacramento, CA 94814
(916) 651-4019

Oxnard District Office
300 E. Esplanade drive, Suite 430
Oxnard, CA 93036 (805) 988-1940
http://sd19.senate.ca.gov/

State Assembly
State Assembly District 37
Monique Lemon 
89 S. California Street Suite F                                                                                                  
Ventura, CA 93001                                                                                                           
805-641-3700

State Assembly  District 44
Jacqui Irwin
2301 E. Daily Drive, Suite 200
Camarillo, CA 93010

Capitol Offfice State Capitol
P.O. Box 942849 Room 5119
Sacramento, CA 94249-0044
(916) 319-2044

Ventura County Supervisor
District 3, Camarillo
Kelly Long
1203 Flynn Rd., Suite 220
Camarillo, CA 93012
(805) 654-2276
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